
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our Parish Administrator 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

This weekend we are celebrating Good 

Shepherd Sunday.  The Church has 

wanted to take advantage of the image of 

Jesus as the Good Shepherd in order to 

voice the call of the Lord to invite more 

workers to His vineyard. This Sunday, 

therefore is called, the World Day of 

Prayer for Vocations: óThe harvest is 

plentiful, but the laborers are few; pray 

therefore the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his 

harvestôò (Mt 9:35-38). Besides praying for all those men and 

women throughout the world who have consecrated their 

lives in the priesthood and religious life for the sake of the 

Lord, His Church and His People, we are praying also for all 

those young men and women who are being called by the 

Lord to be with Him and to be sent to preach the Good News 

of the Gospel. We thank our previous pastors who worked in 

this part of the vineyard, St. Jerome Catholic Church. I know 

that many of you, keep loving memory of Frs. Pruski, 

O`Brien and Flanagan. We also remember the service of Fr. 

Alberto who spent several months serving our community. 

And also Fr. Emanuel Ebuta, who has already been serving 

among us at St. Jerome for several months, leaving behind his 

country and his family to a land that the Lord has shown Him. 

We thank also the leadership and guidance of our present 

Pastor Archbishop Gustavo Garcia-Siller and our previous 

Pastors of our Archdiocese. How many hours, days and 

months have those men of God spent to serve our families in 

times of sorrow, to offer the sacraments and give us life of 

grace! They all deserve our gratitude.  To those who have 

passed away, we also pray to the Lord for their eternal rest.  

But as some have preceded us to the Heavenly Kingdom and 

others are still among us to serve, there is still today a great 

need for vocations, particularly to the priesthood and religious 

life. I encourage every family, every member of the family, to 

pray for and foster vocations. With great joy I perceive that in 

our Church community there are families that consider it a 

great honor to have a member of their own family answer the 

call of Jesus Christ to the priesthood and religious life. I 

personally feel humbled to have received the call of Jesus 

Christ to the priesthood, the greatest grace that the Lord has 

bestowed on my soul, in my heart, in my hands and in my 

mouthé that my words give comfort and forgiveness, my 

hands offer life of grace through the sacraments is so 

awesome that I would like many more young men and 

women to follow the footsteps of Jesus Christ in this 

wonderful way of life. Please help me foster vocations and 

encourage our young men and women to be courageous and 

offer their lives to the lives of our brothers and sisters. Prayer 

and encouragement are necessary. Pious, Christ-centered 

families are needed to sow the seed of the vocation, and help 

it to grow.                             Continued on the next column 

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Marvin & Darlene 

Moczygemba In Memory of Ben Moczygemba and Louise 

Moczygemba Mingo (04/26-05/9).              

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Diane Davis for  Special 

Intentions (04/26-05/3).       

   

 Sunday Collection April 19, 2015  Attendance 819 

Includes online giving 

          Sunday Offering                   $    5,955.00   

           Building Fund                      $   1,635.00 

 

            Parish Church Loan as of April 26, 2015 

$333,329.16  

2ND Collection this weekend is for Assumption Seminary. This 

collection is taken up twice a year.  Thank you in advance for 

your generosity.  Please continue to pray for our Parish Com-

munity Seminarians: LJ Barajas and Daniel Flores. Also pray 

that many more young men and women hear and respond 

generously to the Lord's call to the priesthood, diaconate, 

religious life, societies of apostolic life or secular institutes. 

You can find many resources to promote a culture of voca-

tions on the USCCB Vocations webpage (www.usccb.org/

vocations). 

Continued from column 1 

I would like also to thank you for all the support and love 

that you have given me, ever since the first moment I came 

to serve you and your families.  May God bless you always. 

Know that I pray every day for all of you, that the love of 

God may increase in your hearts and in your families.  

 

                                              Your servant in the Lord Jesus, 

            Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

 

http://www.usccb.org/beliefs-and-teachings/vocations


 

April 26, 2015  ð  4th Sunday of Easter  

The Intention Box ðJust a reminder that our St. Jerome 

Intention Box is in the Chapel during the week and brought to 

the main altar for the weekend masses.  You may place your 

special intentions in the box at any time during the week and 

be assured, it will be lifted up  in  prayer, even when you are 

not present. 

 

Ushers are needed! Anyone interested in joining this 

important ministry may contact Gwen Raabe at 210-848

-8369. 
 

Regulations for Weddings at St. Jerome have changed.  

Please contact Diane at the Parish Office for more 

information about the new requirements. 

 

KioskðOur parish has added a Kiosk in the Gathering Area 

of our church.  The Kiosk features books, CDs DVDs and 

other informational items that will help you grow in your 

Catholic faith.  The resources are available for a nominal 

donation. You may place your donation in the locked box at 

the bottom of the Kiosk 

 

Counseling ServicesðYou may contact Karen Bagwell at  

210-264-2565 for all your counseling needs.  Karen charges 

on a sliding scale basis.   

 

Is the Holy Spirit calling you?  To all Women of the St. 

Jerome Parish Community, you are cordially invited to 

prayerfully consider whether the Holy Spirit is calling your 

name to attend the next Womenôs ACTS retreat which will be 

held on Fatherôs Day weekend, June 18th, 19th, 20th and  

returning on June 21st, 2015.  If you feel called to attend, you 

may contact Debbie Haltzenbuehler at 210-414-6281.  This is 

a weekend to experience Godôs love for you in a deeper way  

and to grow in the gift of your faith.   

St. Jerome Womenõs ACTS  

St. Jerome Parish Office   

St. Jerome  CYO   

The CYO organization treated Father Emmanuel to a night at 

the Missions baseball game, last Friday April 17th.  Fr. 

Emmanuel loved the event and enjoy new foods that he hadnôt 

had before.  The children also enjoyed having Fr. Emmanuel 

at the game to share their love of baseball.     

St. Jerome Altar Society  

The Altar Societyôs monthly meeting will be this 

Wednesday, April 29th.  Meetings now start at 7:10pm for 

those wishing to attend Adoration.  New members are always 

welcome.  If you are interested in joining this organization, 

please contact Darlene LaVelle at 210-274-2555.  If you are 

interested in donating fresh flowers for the Altar area, contact 

Marilyn Pruski at 215-8117.  

 

St. Jerome Marriage Ministry  

A special thank you to Greg and Julie Alexander from The 

Alexander House for the wonderful presentation given at the 

last date night event, April 18, 2015.  If you didnôt have a 

chance to purchase books or would like more, please visit 

their website at: http://www.thealexanderhouse.org/. A   

special thank you also goes to Gerard Mora who provided 

the musical entertainment.  Lastly we would like to thank  

all the couples who came to the event and we challenge you 

to bring another couple for next event May 16, 2015. This 

program is designed to help strengthen marriages. If you 

want a stronger marriage that involves you, your spouse and 

God, please consider 

attending one of our 

events! 

Congratulations          

to the April door prize 

winners of the Spurs 

playoff tickets:          

Larry & Kathy Voigt.  

For more information                                    

www.stjeromesatx.org/

marriage-covenant-

ministry email:         st.jerome.mcm@gmail.com              

contact number for Gina Cartwright is 210-260-5047.      

http://www.thealexanderhouse.org/


St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

We want to honor all Veterans buried at St. Jerome 

Cemetery.  We will have a ceremony with special prayers, 

blessing of the gravesites, and placing of flags at each grave 

on Saturday, May 30th at 10:00am in the Cemetery. The boy 

scouts will be placing the flags at each veteranôs grave.  

Come join us in remembering them.  

St. Jerome Parish Festival Raffle Tickets 
The Parish Festival will be held on Sunday, May 3rd. We 

have 250 raffle tickets to sell!   Raffle tickets are $100 

each.  Prizes include $5,000, $2,000, $1,000, two $500 and 

seven $200 winners.  Tickets will be sold after all masses.   

To purchase or reserve your ticket, contact John Horner at       

210-838-8635 or Joyce Horner at 210-213-0444.   

Needed Items for our May Festival Plant Booth  

Our Festival is only a few weeks away and we are 

gathering plants and other items for the plant booth.  Please 

call Vivian Pedrotti at 648-9368 or Kaitlin at 210-216-

1112 if you would like to help in the booth, or have a 

donation.  We will gladly pick up any donation, if needed. 

The Country Store, Live and Silent Auction, are in need 

of donations.  We ask that you please refrain from bringing 

your donated items the day of the festival.  It is much easier 

for the volunteers to have everything checked in and 

organized before the day of the festival. Donations will be 

accepted at the Parish Office, Monday through Friday from 

9:00amð5:00pm or you may call to schedule a time for 

drop off at 210-649-2694. 

Festival Meal Tickets 

An important part of our festival is the delicious meal.  

Tickets for the festival meal will be sold starting this 

Saturday, April 25th, after all the masses.  Each ticket will 

be $9.00 per plate.  For more info regarding the meal 

tickets, you may contact Shirley Skloss at 210-648-3225.  

Assumption Centennial Lecture: Speaker Cardinal Oscar 

Rodriquez, SDB-the Archbishop of Tegucigalpa, Honduras.  

On Monday, April 27th, at 7:00pm at the Oblate School of 

Theology, Whitley Theological Center at 285 Oblate Dr.  The 

topic of discussion will be ñThe Church Today and the 

Implications for the Priesthoodò. 

Annunciation Church of the Blessed Virgin Mary cordially 

invites everyone for the Parish Feast to honor the Blessed 

Mother this Sunday, April 26, 2015 from 11:00am till 3:30pm.  

Brisket plate will be available at a cost of $8.00 per plate.  For 

more information  contact Denise Celmer at 210-667-1232. 

Meal Donation for the May 3rd Festival 

 

 Jorge and Delia Lopez           $    100.00 

 Diane Davis           $      50.00 

St. Jerome Parish Festival   

Day of Discernment ï for High School Students 

To register or for more info, contact the Vocation Office: 

(210) 735-0553 or www.ArchSA.org/vocations 

8:00 AM - 8:30 PM  on Saturday, June  20, 2015 

at  Assumption Seminary, 2600 W. Woodlawn Ave, 78228 

Lunch and dinner provided & you will celebrate Mass with 

Archbishop Gustavo Garcia-Siller, M.Sp.S., Male youth min-

isters are welcome to attend.     

Festival Volunteers Are Needed 

There is a job for everyone.  Remember, our festival is 

only successful when everyone pitches in to help.  No one 

will be turned away.  All help is welcomed!  Be a part of 

our parish festival by signing up in the Gathering Area 

or call Doug Pruski at 210-275-0431.  

Millie Dupnik is requesting volunteers to help prepare 

the potato salad on Saturday, May 2nd at 7:30am .  Please 

remember to bring your cutting board and knife. 

Message from Pope Francisõ for the 52nd World Day of Prayer for 
Vocations.  The theme is òExodus, a Fundamental Experience of 

Vocation.ó  For over 52 years the universal Church has 

celebrated this Sunday as the World Day of Prayer for 

Vocations.  In this way she reminds us of our need to pray, as 

Jesus himself told his disciples, so that ñthe Lord of the 

harvest may send out laborers into his harvestò  Jesus 

command came in the context of His sending out 

missionaries.  He called not only the twelve Apostles, but 

another seventy-two disciples whom He sent out, two by two 

for the mission.  Hearing and following the voice of Christ 

the Good Shepard, means allowing the Holy Spirit to draw us 

into this missionary dynamism, awakening within us the 

desire, the joy and the courage to offer our own lives in the 

service of the Kingdom of God.  To offer oneôs life in mission 

is possible only if we are able to leave ourselves behind.  

When we hear the word ñexodusò, we immediately think of 

the origins of the love story between God and his people, a 

history which passes through the dramatic period of slavery in 

Egypt, the calling of Moses, the experience of liberation and 

the journey toward the Promised Land.  The Book of Exodus 

recounts the entire history of salvation, and the inner 

workings of Christian faith.  At the root of every Christian 

vocation we find this basic movement, which is part of the 

experience of faith.  Belief means transcending ourselves, 

leaving behind our comfort and the inflexibility of our ego in 

order to center our life on Jesus Christ.  Those who set out to 

follow Christ find life in abundance by putting themselves 

completely at the service of God and His Kingdom.  The 

Christian vocation is a call to love, a love which attracts us 

and draws us out of ourselves.  This exodus towards God and 

others fill our lives with joy and meaning.    



 

April 26, 2015  ð  4th Sunday of Easter  



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

April 18th ïTeens volunteered at the San Antonio State 

Supported Living Center for Individuals with intellectual 

disabilities.  They also in had time to enjoy Fiesta! 

Fiesta Time!!!!  Kassidy directed 

traffic  for the Royal Fiesta. 

Youth group 

with  

Ralph Henry, 

Director 

 and Teens 

with David 

Ptomey, Asst. 

Director 

March 28th 

Teens 

volunteered 

to babysit 

for CYO 

Casino 

Night.  
Thank you 

Youth 

Group 

for all the 

volunteering. 

The will of God will never take you where the grace of God 

will not protect you.  Praise God for His mercy and love. 

St. Jerome Youth Group   


